# Temple-Greenville Police Joint Board Minutes of the Public Meeting in Greenville

January 10, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 pm by Chair Bill Ezell of Temple. By order of roll call vote, in attendance were Bill Ezell and Ken Caisse of Temple, Doug Reardon of Greenville, Chief McTague and Vicki Moylan.

#### **Minutes**

Doug Reardon made a motion to accept the minutes for the December meeting and Bill Ezell seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

#### **Old Business**

Chief McTague mentioned the idea of increasing the gas budget by \$2,000, bringing it to \$11,000. Bill Ezell motioned to accept the increase and Ken Caisse seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

### **New Business**

There was discussion regarding the contract. The percentages will be changed by one percent for each town. Greenville's share will go down to 60% and Temple's share will go up to 40%. The full census figures will not be in until May, but Temple has had more growth than Greenville. Ken Caisse motioned to accept the 60/40 percentage for three years. Doug Reardon seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

## Chief's Report

Chief spoke about the FBI training he and Sgt. Needham will be going to in March and Sgt. Rousseau will be attending a Drug Identification training this January. Doug Reardon made a motion to accept and Ken Caisse seconded. All in favor. Motion passed unanimously.

There was discussion about purchase orders and a decision to bring the amount for purchase orders up to \$500. Bill Ezell made a motion and Doug Reardon. All accepted. Motion passed unanimously.

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 7, 2022, at 5:00 pm in Temple. Bill made a motion to adjourn and Ken seconded. All in favor to adjourn. The meeting ended at 5:30 pm.

Minutes prepared by Vicki Moylan.